
January 14, 1964 
A3 

Miss Marie Carter 
Grant Park 
Weldon, North Carolina 

Dear Miss Carter: 

A study of the assassination of President Kennedy is 
currently being conducted by a special committeap-
pointed by President Johnson. In compliance with the 
committee's request, all statements concerning the 
events leading to, surrounding and following the as-
sassination will be released by that committee. 

I regret that we do not have the newspaper clippings 
you requested in your letter of January 8, 1964. An 
inquiry to either the Dallas Morning News or the Dallas 
Times Herald, Dallas, Texas, may possibly secure for you 
the information you seek. 

If I can be of further assistance, please let me know. 

Very truly yours, 

J. H. Curry 
Chief of Police 
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